
Statement from Edwin L. O’Dell, spokesman for Jackson Health System. 

 

“Efficiencies and medical quality targets are built into Carlos A. Migoya’s contract and evaluation. Mr. 
Migoya has been rewarded by Jackson Health System’s board for meeting and exceeding operational 
and financial performance milestones, while maintaining our world-class delivery of health care. This 
dramatically reversed the system’s history of losses; to earning net revenues in excess of expenses that 
can be reinvested in growing the business.” 


